

TEST 4

I. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete these sentences. (1.0 point)

1. _____ the second turning _____ the right.
A. Take - in B. Take - on C. Get - in D. Get - on
2. Nam and Lan are reading books in the _____.
A. library B. bakery C. drugstores D. police station
3. A _____ is a place where we go to buy stamps or send letters.
A. library B. post office C. cinema D. school
4. How _____ computers do your school have?
A. many B. Much C. an D. Some

II. Read the following advertisement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks. (1.0 point)

My mum wants David Fox's latest book for her birthday. Can you get it from the (5) _____ near you because it's cheaper there? Her birthday is on June 11, (6) _____ I need it on June 10 please to give her a nice surprise. If there's a problem, (7) _____ me at the office on 786 861. My new mobile number (8) _____ 079203449.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------------|
| 5. A. Bookshop | B. palace | C. temple | D. supermarket |
| 6. A. So | B. but | C. or | D. for |
| 7. A. Seen | B. see | C. call | D. wait |
| 8. A. Am | B. at | D. are | D. is |

Read the following advertisement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks. (1.0 point)

"Dear students,

We (9) _____ excited to announce that our annual school fair will celebrate _____ (10) Friday, February 2nd, 2024. The fair will start at 9:00 AM and end at 4:00 PM.

There will be a variety of games, food (11) _____, and performances for everyone to enjoy. We encourage all students to participate (12) _____ make this event a success.

Please note, If it rain on February 2nd, the fair will be postponed to the following

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|-----------|----------|
| 9. A. Am | B. is | C. are | D. be |
| 10. A. on | B. in | C. at | D. about |
| 11. A. riots | B. supplies | C. stalls | D. carts |
| 12. A. Because | B. and | C. so | D. but |

C. READING: (3 points)

I. Read the passage and choose the most suitable answer A, B, C or D. (1.5 points)

Dear Ha,

Let's (13) _____ on Sunday evening at Quynh Café on Tran Quang Dieu Street. There's a post office on the corner of the street. The café is next to the post office. There's a cinema opposite the café (14) _____ we can see a film after we have coffee.

To (15) _____ to the café, take bus (16) _____ 8 to Truong Thi Street. Get off at the bus stop in front of a park. Go along the street (17) _____ you get to the traffic lights and then turn right. Take the first (18) _____ on your right. Go straight ahead – just about 500 metres and it's on your left.

See you there!

Khang

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 13. A. Meet | B. meeting | C. met | D. is meet |
| 14. A. Because | B. So | C. and | D. because |
| 15. A. Getting | B. got | C. is get | D. get |
| 16. A. Name | B. number | C. on | D. about |
| 17. A. Until | B. as | C. If | D. thought |
| 18. A. Walking | B. Running | C. turning | D. going |

II. Read the letter and choose the correct answer for each question (1.5 points)

ANGEL FALLS

General introduction to the Falls

Angel Falls is the highest waterfall in the world. It is in the lonely jungles of Venezuela. The best way to get to the Falls is by air.

The interesting features

From the top to the bottom, the waterfall is 3,212 feet, over 1,000 feet higher than any other falls in the world. It looks like a silver thread hanging from the clouds. Visitors can see the spectacular scenery of the Falls. The water drops straight down the cliff and tumbles and foams over the lower canyon wall. The fine spray catches the light and sparkles in the sun.

The origin of the name of the Falls

The Falls were named after Jimmie Angel. He was a pilot and he discovered the falls in 1937. However, the local people already knew it and called it the Churún Merú.

19. Angel Falls is the _____

- A. highest waterfall in the world.
- B. highest jungles in the world.
- C. higher than waterfall in the world
- D. lonely jungles

20. Where is Angel Falls?

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|--------------|------------|
| A. Churún Merú. | B. in 1937 | C. Venezuela | D. England |
|-----------------|------------|--------------|------------|

21. What can visitors see at the Falls?

- | | | | |
|--------------|--------------|------------|----------------------------|
| A. the water | B. The light | C. The Sun | D. the spectacular scenery |
|--------------|--------------|------------|----------------------------|

22. How high is the Angel Falls ?

- | | | | |
|---------------|---------------|---------------|--------------|
| A. 1,000 feet | B. 3,212 feet | C. 3,213 feet | D. 2000 feet |
|---------------|---------------|---------------|--------------|

23. Why were the Falls named Angel Falls?

- A. Because Jimmie Angel discovered the Falls.
- B. Because the local people discovered the Falls.
- C. Because Churún Merú discovered the Falls.
- D. Because Venezuela discovered the Falls.

24. When did Jimmie Angel discover the Falls?

- | | | | |
|------------|------------|-----------------|------------|
| A. In 1973 | B. in 1937 | C. in the world | D. in 3212 |
|------------|------------|-----------------|------------|

I. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best arrangement of utterances or sentences to make a meaningful exchange or text in each of the following questions from 25 to 28

Question 25.

- a. Jamie: Yeah, I just finished the first volume, and I can't believe how gripping the story is!
- b. Alex: I know, right? The art style is amazing, and the characters are so well-developed!
- c. Alex: Have you started reading that new manga series everyone's talking about?

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|
| A. a-b-c | B. b-a-c | C. a-c-b | D. c-a-b |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|

Question 26

- a. Yes, there is one on Nguyen Du Street.
- b. Excuse me, is there a grocery near here?
- c. First go straight, then turn left.
- d. It's on your right.

- | | | | |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|
| A. a-b-c-d | B. b-a-c-d | C. b-a-d-c | D. a-c-b-d |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|

Question 27.

- a. Jack: Sure. I'll meet you there at 9 o'clock.
- b. Chow: Jack, let's go somewhere this Saturday.
- c. Jack: That's fine. Where can we go?
- d. Chow: How about the History Museum?

- | | | | |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|
| A. a-b-c-d | B. b-a-c-d | C. b-c-d-a | D. d-c-b-a |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|

Question 28.

- a. Anna: Hey, have you ever been to Landmark 81?
- b. Tom: Sounds awesome! Let's plan to go this weekend.
- c. Tom: No, I haven't! What's it like?
- d. Anna: It's amazing! The view from the top is breathtaking, especially at sunset.
- e. Anna: Great idea! We can check out the restaurants and the observation deck too!

- | | | | |
|--------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|
| A. a-c-d-b-e | B. a-b-d-c-e | C. d-b-c-e-a | D. d-e-a-b-c |
|--------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|